Sample Letter #4 to Parents
(can be modified to suit sexual offenses or violence)

Date 

Dear parents, 

(opening) 
I want to share with you information about a recent event that has affected the entire school community. I'm sending you this letter to give you the facts as opposed to any rumors you may have heard, to assure you that we are doing everything we can to get through this event with a minimum of hardship, and to suggest ways you may help your own children. 

(facts) 
Yesterday one of our sixth-grade girls brought charges of sexual assault against her math teacher, Mrs. Epsilon. According to the girl, Ms. Epsilon cornered her near her desk after class and kissed and fondled her. The police are investigating the charges, and I have suspended Ms.Epsilon indefinitely. Until then, we are cooperating with the investigation and we have acquired the services of a substitute math teacher, Ms. Zeta. The girl who brought the charges is receiving support and counseling. I am not identifying her in order to safeguard her privacy. 

(effects) 
Obviously, this has shocked all of us. We have never had such a charge brought against a staff member before, and regardless of the outcome of the charges we are all troubled by the accusation. We've made available counselors, teachers, and other helping resources so that students and staff can get help when they need it. I have also spoken to the student body and encouraged all students to report to me any behavior by others that makes them feel unsafe. I do not want this to happen again. 

(what parents can do) 
You can help your children in two important ways. First, reassure them. They are safe and will continue to be safe in this school. Listen to their fears, no matter how groundless you feel them to be; the fears are real for them. The second way you can help your children is to model fairness. Ms. Smith is innocent; she will remain innocent unless and until she is proved guilty. It's okay to be angry; it's not okay to blame someone who may have done nothing wrong. 

(future event) 
We've planned a Parent Meeting on (Wednesday, April 2, 7:00 pm), in the (ALPHA Conference Room). At that meeting, we can talk more about this situation, and I will update you on any new developments. 

Sincerely, 

